
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Jenna Jarvis, Field Foreman 

Date: October 3, 2023 

Department: Public Works 

 

Hello everyone! 
 

Grays Harbor County was generous enough to teach our crew at the beginning of 
summer how to properly remove old stop bars and crosswalks. As well as tips and 
tricks to correctly torch down new crosswalk and stop bars. This last month you 
may have seen the Public Works crew out finishing up various crosswalks 
throughout the city. 
 
We’ve had a couple water leaks since the last update. Our most concerning water 
leak was out at our power line corridor. It is a 6-inch AC (asbestos cement) with 
about a foot long by about a 4-inch-wide hole. This was a slow all-day process to 
find, repair, backfill, and flush this section of line. We then came back the next day 
to dress up the rest of the area. 

 
 
We are also revitalizing the transit station as well. We noticed some of the hardware 
of the main posts in the front were missing, new paint, soffit lights were missing, 
and new signs are still in the works. During the winter we will be focusing more on 
the interior. 
 
Have a wonderful day, 
-Jenna Jarvis 



 


